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Engineer’s Hill, Bulua, Cagayan de Oro City, Misamis Oriental 

  

 
 
 

CERTIFICATION  
 
 

This is to certify that the Department of Public Works and Highways Regional Office No. 

X, Engineer’s Hill, Bulua, Cagayan de Oro City has no procured contracts under Consulting 

Services for FY 2025, hence, there is no Final Annual Procurement Plan for Consulting 

Services for FY 2025 being prepared.  

 

This certification is issued in support of the submission of the FY 2025 Final Annual 
Procurement Plan. 
 

Issued this 20th day of January 2025 at Engineer’s Hill, Bulua, Cagayan de Oro City. 

 

 

VIRGIE G. NAYVE, AEr 
Chief, Construction Division 
BAC Chairperson 

 

 

 
 


